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PGCE SECONDARY MATHEMATICS 2018/2019
Dear Trainee,
As September and the start of your PGCE approach, now seems an opportune moment to write to you and welcome you to the PGCE Secondary Mathematics course. We are looking forward to working with you and we are now busily preparing the course for next year. 
You will receive an extensive reading list when you arrive in October. In the meantime, the following two books are core texts and should be purchased or borrowed:

Johnston-Wilder, S., Lee, C. & Pimm, D. (Eds) (2017) Learning to Teach Mathematics in the Secondary School (4th Edition), London: Routledge

Chambers, P. & Timlin, R. (2013) Teaching Mathematics in the Secondary School (2nd Edition), London: SAGE

The Exeter Mathematics PGCE is lively, participatory and expects you to take responsibility for your learning. The PGCE is a very intensive course and you’ll get far more out of it if you arrive with a little understanding of some of the issues in mathematics education.  In preparation for the start of the course you should carry out the following tasks:
1. Please register with the National Centre for Excellence in the Teaching of Mathematics (www.ncetm.org.uk) and go to their self-evaluation page. Complete the Mathematics content knowledge audits for Key Stage 3, Key Stage 4, Post 16 GCSE, Key Stage 5 and Further Maths. For each sub-section print the summary page with your levels of confidence and bring these to your first tutorial in the autumn.

2. Please read the following chapters from the core texts:
Johnston-Wilder:  Chapters 1 - 6.
Chambers: Chapters 1- 5.
You will be expected to have read these chapters and they will be referred to in sessions during the first week.  

We are asking quite a lot of you in terms of preparation and the course itself is demanding. Don’t be daunted by it - you will receive plenty of support and plenty of satisfaction. Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any questions, I am more than happy to answer any queries between now and the start of the course so that you arrive feeling prepared. We look forward to working with you.
Enjoy your summer!
Thomas Ralph
PGCE Secondary Mathematics Course Leader
Graduate School of Education

University of Exeter

t.ralph@exeter.ac.uk
